
15/04/2020 

Information updates from Powys CC on the use of the Presteigne School Hub. 

From 20/04/2020 all pupils attending the Hub must bring work with them, which has been set 
by their teacher. If you have booked a place for your child and you think your child has 
completed all their tasks, or if you are not sure about what to send in with your child, please 
contact your child’s class teacher (contact e-mails are on our website under ‘home learning’) 
to ask for advice. Please give your child’s teacher plenty of time to respond. 

Parents who are front-line workers and need to access the Presteigne School Hub should e-
mail the following address to book pupil places: 

covid19.hubs@powys.gov.uk 

As of w/c 20/04/2020 – no further late bookings will be accepted (and therefore no further 
turn up on site applications.)  

Parents must apply weekly for a place in the Hub. On-line booking closes as of 5pm every 
Wednesday.  

Parents will then receive two e mails: 

1. Receipt of application 

2. Confirmation of place. Within this e mail, there will be a link for parents to allow them to 
cancel a place by e-mail if they no longer require the session booked. 

 

Free School Meals 

For information about free school meals payments form please use the following link: 
https://en.powys.gov.uk/article/8889/Free-School-Meals-Payments-Form.  

 

Home learning and IT 

Welsh Government are in the process of asking Powys CC about the number of pupils who 
do not have access to home digital devices or Wi-Fi. Some parents/carers have already let 
us know about IT problems. If we are not sure whether you have issues or not, either Mrs 
Strong or your child’s class teacher will be contacting you over the next few days to ask 
about your child’s ability to access their digital learning.  

Learning whilst schools aren’t open: survey for parents/carers 

Kirsty Williams has announced that schools won’t open as normal next week. That means 

some learning will continue to take place at home. She’s asking parents to find this survey 

on-line to give her feedback about how it’s going. 
 


